

ДЕМОНСТРАЦИОННЫЙ ВАРИАНТ ОТБОРОЧНОГО ЭТАПА

Всероссийской олимпиады школьников «Высшая проба» по профилю «Иностранные языки (английский язык)» для 7 класса 2024/2025 уч. г.



Зопрос 1		
Балл: 5		
	20-	ание 1
Соотнесите с		кенных вариантов. Две транскрипции являются
лишними.		
A. [kɜːs]		
B. [kɔːz]		
C. [kɔːt]		
D. [kpt]		
E. [kɔːd]		
F. [kpd]		
G. [kɔːs]		
1. Caught		
2. Coarse		
3. Curse		
4. Cause		
5. Cod		
Правильный	ответ: C, G, A, B, F.	
опрос 2		
алл: 5		
		ание 2
Соотнесите слишними.	пово и его транскрипцию из предлох	кенных вариантов. Две транскрипции являются
лишними. А. [fɪə]		
B. [feə]		
C. [1ə]		
D. [hɪə]		
F [haɪə]		

F. [heə]

G. [eə]			
1. Here			
2. Hair			
3. Ear			
4. Heir			
5. Fear			
Правильный ответ: D, F,	C, G, A.		
Вопрос 3 Балл: 10			
	Зада	ание 3	
	м. (Если вы захотите поме		. Выделите слова с ошибками, икните курсором на неверно
plot is based on an old fa		er had discovered hid	currently writing his fifh novel. The den treashure on his plantation in he would write about it.
screen although he has no		rprisingly, though, he	s now been addapted for the big has written the musical script, as n the public until now.
Вопрос 4 Балл: 10			
	Зада	ание 4	
Вылеленные спова/спо			одержать грамматические
	=	-	ім, напишите в ответе верный
вариант. Если ошибок н			,
My mom will be very angr	y, if we will be late.		
Mary has already lain the	table.		
The lecture was rather du	ll, so I soon got bored and		

Angliyskiy-yazyk-7-klass-demo hate putting away until tomorrow what I can do today. thought he would never agree to do it. Правильный ответ: are, laid, OK, off. Вопрос 5 Балл: 10 Задание 5 Для предложений 1-5 перетащите одно слово, которое грамматически и лексически соответствует содержанию конкретного предложения. Два слова являются лишними. 1. Always to say 'please' when you ask for something. 2. After a year of academic leave, I no longer neither in Math nor Physics. 3. Please, me to call my grandmother when we return home. 4. Admitted to Royal Ascot, I had to to a very strict dress code. 5. One of my old aunt's idiosyncrasies was to into long reminiscences of her childhood. cope adhere succeed remind remember get plunge Верный ответ: Задание 5 Для предложений 1-5 перетащите одно слово, которое грамматически и лексически соответствует содержанию конкретного предложения. Два слова являются лишними. 1. Always [remember] to say 'please' when you ask for something. 2. After a year of academic leave, I no longer [succeed] neither in Math nor Physics. 3. Please, [remind] me to call my grandmother when we return home. 4. Admitted to Royal Ascot, I had to [adhere] to a very strict dress code. 5. One of my old aunt's idiosyncrasies was to [plunge] into long reminiscences of her childhood. Вопрос 6

Балл: 10

Заполните пропуски в тексте, преобразовав данные в скобках слова таким образом, чтобы они ЛЕКСИЧЕСКИ и ГРАММАТИЧЕСКИ соответствовали тексту.

Jane Peterson, a 77-year-old American lady, has lived without money for the last 15 years, and has written a book about her experiences called 'Without money'.

We can hardly imagine our life without having money, without making purchases hearly every day. But Jane Peterson can. At the age of 62, Jane gave up her job as a [LIBRARY]	
200 ap 100 jou do a [2.200 mm]	
, gave away all her money and her flat and threw away her credit cards. Today, apart from some clothes (three pullovers, three skirts, two pairs of shoes, and a coat) and a few personal [BELONG]	
, she doesn't own anything.	
It all began as an experiment. In her home city of Boston, she started up a "swapping" programme where people [CHANGE]	
services without [USE]	
money, for example, a haircut for a literature class. To prove that this idea was [ACHIEVE]	
she decided to give up using money just for half a year. But when this time ended she made up her mind to go on and has not used money since then.	
Правильный ответ: librarian, belongings, exchange, using, achievable.	
Вопрос 7	_
Балл: 10	

Задание 7

Прочитайте текст и выполните задания к нему.

So the Archbishop of Canterbury, by the advice of Merlin, sent for all the lords and gentlemen of arms that they should come by Christmas even unto London. And many of them made them clean of their life, that their prayer might be the more acceptable unto God. So in the greatest church of London, whether it were Paul's or not the French book maketh no mention, all the estates were long or day in the church for to pray. And when matins and the first mass was done, there was seen in the churchyard, against the high altar, a great stone four square, like unto a marble stone. And in midst thereof was like an anvil of steel a foot on high, and therein stuck a fair sword naked by the point, and letters there were written in gold about the sword that said thus: — Whoso pulleth out this sword of this stone and anvil, is rightwise king born of all England. Then the people marvelled, and told it to the Archbishop.

I command, said the Archbishop, that ye keep you within your church and pray unto God still, that no man touch the sword till the high mass be all done. So when all masses were done all the lords went to behold the stone and the sword. And when they saw the scripture some assayed, such as would have been king. But none might stir the sword nor move it. He is not here, said the Archbishop, that shall achieve the sword, but doubt not God will make him known. But this is my counsel, said the Archbishop, that we let purvey ten knights, men of good fame, and they to keep this sword. So it was ordained, and then there was made a cry, that every man should assay that would, for to win the sword. And upon New Year's Day the barons let make a jousts and a tournament, that all knights that would joust or tourney there might play, and all this was ordained for to keep the lords together and the commons, for the Archbishop trusted that God would make him known that should

win the sword.

1. What is the date by which "all the lords and gentlemen of arms" should be in London?
Формат написания ответа: Month Date (January 1)
Your answer:
2. What is the full name of the church where the prayer could have happened?
Your answer:
3. What is the translation of the phrase "Whoso pulleth out" into Modern English?
Your answer:
4. Which word from the text is synonymous with the Modern English noun "writing"?
Your answer: 5. Which author uses the name of the high ranking bishop's location in the title of his/her book?
Формат написания ответа: First Name Last Name (Paul Smith)
Your answer:
Правильный ответ: December 24, St Paul's Cathedral, whoever pulls out, scripture, Geoffrey Chaucer.
Зопрос 8
5алл: 20

Задание 8

Поставьте предложения в логическую цепочку, чтобы получился связный текст. Два предложения являются лишними.

- A. Andrew Heward, a British swimmer, was only sixteen when he lost his leg in a road accident.
- B. Finally, his trainer called him.
- C. But Andrew was determined to carry on.
- D. Moreover, he could not swim as fast as he had done before the accident.
- E. He underwent a very complicated surgery on his spine and legs.
- F. Andrew was rushed to hospital.
- G. Although he didn't win a medal, he still made history.
- H. Unfortunately, his leg had to be amputated at the knee.
- I. Everybody thought that he would never be able to swim that well again.
- J. He went back into the pool only two months after the operation.
- K. He was going to a training session at the swimming pool on his bicycle when a car hit him.
- L. And just a year later, in the world championship in Paris, Andrew swam 800 metres in 9 minutes 10 seconds and qualified for the final but not for disabled swimmers, for able-bodied ones!

Ваш ответ:									
1. 2. 3. 4. 5.	6.	7.	8.	9.	10.				
Правильный ответ: A, K, F, E, H, I, C, J, L, G.									
Вопрос 9 Балл: 20									
	адание 9		.	_	,				
В задании представлены 10 фактов о культуре а которые являются верными.	энглоязыч	ных стран	ı. Выберет	е 5 утверж	дений ,				
Irn Bru is the favourite drink of the Scottish people. ☐ Canada is the second-largest producer of maple syr									
☐ Indigenous Australians base their belief system on I									
□ Daffodil is a symbol of England.									
☐ Rhode Island was the last state to become a part of —	f the United	States.							
☐ In the UK, the monarch celebrates his/her birthday t	twice a year	:							
The Australians are famous for their dry humour.									
Rugby is the most-played sports in the US.									
In the US, Thanksgiving is celebrated on the last Thu Christmas is the main winter holiday in Scotland.	ursday of N	ovember.							
Правильные ответы: Irn Bru is the favourite drink of the Scottish people.,									
Indigenous Australians base their belief system on D	Oreaming.,								
In the UK, the monarch celebrates his/her birthday to		,							

2025-vysshaya-proba-demoversii

The Australians are famous for their dry humour.,

In the US, Thanksgiving is celebrated on the last Thursday of November.